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 Like it or not fellow members, fall 2012 officially arrived on 

September 22nd at 1047 hours.  While some look at the fall season as just 90 days 

till winter, or less sometimes, fall is a great time in Northern Michigan.   Cruising 

conditions are ideal.  Marina crowds are gone.  Water temperatures are still toler-

able and refreshing.  No bugs and stunning colors can be found in the trees, sky at 

night and water on the bays.  Itôs an awesome time in our beautiful area.  Get out 

there and enjoy it! 

 The clubhouse will be busy with the usual fall activities.  Notably the Laser 

Fall Regatta September 29th, the Cornwell Memorial Regatta October 12th and the 

Michigan State vs Michigan football game October 20th.  Letôs try to keep this 

football game within tolerant levels and respectful of one another.  After all, both 

teams are shaping up to suck this year.  Other notable club activities include the 

cruisers group will be recommencing this fall.  Lisa Wilmeth reported at the last 

board meeting the group is eager to get started again and had their first meeting of 

the ñoff seasonò this month.  The hard water sailors are hoping this winter proves 

better than the last in terms of conditions.  They will begin meeting in October 

once again.   Lots of activities coming up so check out the club calendar and get 

involved with many of the fall and into winter activities. 

 And lastly, a special congratulations needs to go out to long time club mem-

ber and one of the few rock stars of sailing at GTYC.  Dave Gerber and the crew 

of Flash Gordon 6 were successful in their bid to win the Farr 40 World Champi-

onships held in Chicago September 17 ï 20.  Dave has been an instrumental piece 

of the effort to win the Farr 40 Worlds and after many attempts, finally, in the 

home waters of Flash, the culmination of hard work and dedication paid off.  So 

congratulations Dave to you, owner Helmut Jahn and son Evan, Matty, Norman 

and Stuursma too because all in the know, know you were a part of it to.  Well 

done guys. 

 

Signing out 

Jay Kraft 

Commodore #53 
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Congratulations Dave Gerber!!! 

1st Place Farr 40 Worlds 

 
 

 

 



 

 

Cruiserôs Notes 
   September saw the opening meeting of the 2012 ï 2013 

Cruiserôs fleet.  The well-attended session enjoyed a very in-

formative discussion on fishing in the North Channel led by 

Jarvis Post.  Several announcements and plans were dis-

cussed including the scheduling of a rendezvous next spring 

and fall. These include possible trips to Wisconsin, a rendez-

vous at the St. Ignace marina, and a local ñraft upò.  If youôre 

interested in participating, contact Fred or Lisa Wilmeth. 

   Plans are currently being developed for a cruising trip to 

the San Juan Islands in northern Washington State.  This trip 

will involve chartering boats in the area and is currently 

scheduled for early September, 2013.  Anyone interested in 

this trip should contact Fred or Lisa Wilmeth for more de-

tails.  

   The October 11th meeting will focus on north Georgian 

Bay with a session hosted by Mike Pomper on the Bad 

River area of southern Ontario.  The Cruiserôs Fleet meets on 

the second Thursday of the month at the club.  Dinner en-

trees are provided and guests are encouraged to bring a dish 

of their own choosing to pass and a small donation for the 

cruiserôs fund.  The bar opens at 6:00 PM with dinner served 

at 6:30 PM.  All members interested in boating and/or cruis-

ing are welcome. 



NYYC-USQS, Bob Sagan 

 

There is no place like home.  Thank you for the honor and the privilege.  

We left it all on the course. 

 

A practice day in two new boats followed by about 24 races in 4 days 

with finishes that see 4+ boats within a boat length at the finish the 

norm.  Conditions 5-25+ knots.  Over 50 National, North American, 

and World Championships in the field of 82 competitors, plus 3 AC 

sailors, a Rolex Yachts Woman of the Year and more.  (Truly a privilege 

and an honor to amongst such a crowd)  Over half the teams had par-

ticipated before and or had lots of access to one of the boats used and 

coaches like Moose McClintock and Ed Adams.  GAME ON! 

 

You can be proud of the way your team represented.  Friendly on shore 

and full of fight on the water.  We won a good number of battles (which 

felt good in this company amongst regatta experienced teams) but ulti-

mately lost more that we won.  Rest assured that we lest it all on the 

course.  The regatta was run to near perfection.  The only bummer was 

the limited rotation of boats.  Something that many competitors grum-

bled about and ultimately lead to an additional rotation that worked to 

our favor by getting us out of a boat that we spent a day not holding a 

lane inéwe did hold lanes and won more battles after the rotation. 

 

While the racing was excellent and I learned tons, one of the most en-



for the Calendar of Events, 

visit http://gtyc.org 

joyable times was a 3-hour postponement on shore.  I had the opportu-

nity to meet and chat with great sailors from all over the country.  Yes, 

we had nightly ñdebriefsò in the tent but everyone was spent.  During 

postponement people had more energy.  The team I hung out the most 

with was from Seattle.  They were one of the teams that did not com-

pete with ñupdatedò membership.  To talk to them you might think they 

hailed from the mid-west.  Good people. (Fyi:  they ended up in the top 

3!). 

 

Joe Richter was our host for the week.  Joe not only opened up his 

house but set up social fun and made spot on recommendations about 

where to go for fun.  Note: ñJoe Richterò is the password for fun in 

Newport RI.  Whenever we had the opportunity to mention that we 

knew Joe and were staying with him the response was instant smiles 

and instant ñin-ness.ò  Thanks JOE! 

 

Narragansett Bay is a great place to sail.  Newport is a great town.  But 

Iôll take TC & GT Bay hands down.  Add to that your warm welcome 

home with comments and slaps on the back that made a perfect ending 

to a ñhighlight of my lifeò event.  Thank you. There truly is no place 

like home at the GTYC. 
 

 

 

 





STUURSMA     REPEATS!  
2012 GTYC Fall Regatta & BABEL CUP  
 
The 2012 GTYC LASER Fall Regatta and second leg of the BABEL 
CUP was held   on Saturday September 29th.   It was a ñChamber 
of Commerce Day on West Grand Traverse Bayò. 
 
Sixteen boats (12 standard rig, 4 radial) sailed in the 5 race no 

throw out series.   The breeze filled in at noon and built to the 
mid teens by race four.   RC/PRO Jordon Owen ran four legs in 
each race and ended race five with six legs.  
 
Jeff Ragains was hot out of the box and won race one followed 
by Jamie Stuursma and Frank Reeg. After 3 races Ragains and 
Stuursma were tied at five points each, with a ñshoot out at the 
OK Corralò in the making. Reeg was holding on to top junior/
standard rig and tied with Than Dykstra for third. The breeze 
built to the low/mid teens for races four and five. The battle was 
on between Stuursma and Ragains, breeze on, hiking hard up 
wind and surfing downwind. When the dust settled,   Stuursma 
was able to hold off Ragains to repeat as Fall Champion and de-
fend his hold on The BABEL CUP. Congrats Jamie. Tom Babel fin-
ished 3rd   overall, followed by Dykstra and Reeg.  
 
In the Radial Fleet, GTYCôs Dirk Phelps sailed a strong regatta 
placing first, seventh over -all with 35 points. Ryan Clulo was sec-

ond Radial with 45 points followed by Sarah Corder (top female) 
in third.  
 
After racing the fleet enjoyed some hot dogs from WARES 
FROSTY TREAT and cool beverages. Thanks to Jim Sorbie and his 
crew for on the water support and pictures, and to Sally Corder 
for registration. The fleet is looking forward to the 2013 Spring 
Regatta next May.  
 
 



Send newsletter articles, stories, advertisements, photos, & free BVI charters to:    

waterlines@gtyc.org (Please include òwaterlinesó in the subject line) 

Next deadline is Monday, October 22, 2012.  

The Grand Traverse Yacht Club newsletter Waterlines  is published monthly.  

Bay Breeze Charters Bay Breeze Charters Bay Breeze Charters    
New Bay Breeze Boat 

Club!  Affordable mem-
bership sailing on boats 
18'-27' and discounted  
sailing school courses   

231-941-0535   
baybreeze@bbyc.com 
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Results:   2012 GTYC Fall Regatta  
 

1st     Jamie Stuursma       2,1,2,2,2      9   1st BABEL CUP  

2nd    Jeff Ragains            1,3,1,3,3       11  

3rd    Tom Babel               5,6,3,1,1       16  

4th    Than Dykstra           4,2,5,4,4       20  

5th    Frank Reeg              3,4,4,11,5      27    Top Junior  
 

6th    G. Peet                                        31  

7th     D. Phelps                                    35    Top Radial      

8th     R. Clulo                                       45    Radial  

9th    A. Cornwell                                  47     Top Cornwell  

10th    S. Corder                                   53    Radial/woman  

11th   S. Cornwell                                  55  

12th   S. Corder                                     57  

13th   J.Corder                                       60  

14th   W. Cornwell                                  69  

15th   M. Cornwell                                  72  

16th   G. Cornwell                                   74  
 

Submitted by: T. Babel  



GTYC  MuG SHoTs!GTYC  MuG SHoTs!   

GTYC Works hard & Plays Hard!  

Please submit your club photos 

to waterlines@gtyc.com  


